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Dear Parent(s) or Guardian(s) of 10th Graders: 
 
The Williams Bay School District believes that the family plays a crucial role in students’ human growth and 
development. The schools support both parent/guardians and children in their efforts to develop an 
understanding of human sexuality and family. We recognize that the topic of human growth and development is 
a very sensitive and important area of your child's education and we do not intend for this course to replace the 
parents' vital role in teaching and guiding their children. Our primary objective is to give students reliable 
information and to enhance and strengthen the communication bond between you and your child. Throughout 
our instruction we will encourage students to seek further information from you.  
 
The Human Growth and Development unit will be taught again this year to tenth graders as part of their health 
curriculum. Some will begin their study in the fall, the rest will be taught during the second semester. The tenth-
grade curriculum is entitled Health 10 and includes units in Etiquette and Manners, Understanding Human 
Sexuality: Making Healthy Choices and First Aid. The health class will be taught three days a week for 
approximately a semester. Ms. Racky and Mr. Breen will be the instructors. 
 
On the District Website, you will find a copy of the Williams Bay School District Human Growth and Development 
Curriculum, as well as statements concerning our District’s philosophy, goals and stance on sensitive topics. A list 
of the units and links to videos used at the Middle/High School are available on our website at 
https://www.williamsbayschools.org/schools/middle-high/families/hgd.cfm. If you have any questions or need 
more information, please contact Mr. Breen or Ms. Racky. They are happy to answer any of your questions you 
might have about the curriculum and are willing to meet with you. 
 
Parents who wish to exclude their child from all or part of the human growth and development unit must fill out 
the form at (link will be sent with letter to parents) by DATE.  Excluded students will be furnished with and 
required to complete alternative assignments on health-related issues.  
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please call me at (262) 245-6224. Thank you and we hope to see 
you on parent preview night. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Dr. William White   
Middle and High School Principal    
 
Bud Breen   
PE/Health Teacher  
 
Sydney Racky 
PE/Health Teacher 
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